
Bell Schedule  

8:25     First Bell Rings 

8:30     Morning Classes Begin 

10:15   Recess:15 mins (all 

students) 

12:00   Primary outside;  

            Intermediate eat 

12:20   Primary eat;  

            Intermediate outside  

12:45   Afternoon classes begin 

2:23     Dismissal 

Parking and Student  

Drop off / Pick up   

 

We ask that parents do not park in the staff 

parking as there is not enough space. Pick up 

and drop off are along the fence by the 

playground area. Please do not use the bus lane 

for pick up and drop off as it causes congestion 

and is dangerous for students who are not 

expecting vehicles to be driving in it.  

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Voyageur Elementary School  
1337 Lark Avenue, Quesnel BC V2J 4K5 

Phone: 250-992-2613  Email: VOY@sd28.bc.ca 

Novemebr 2024 Newsletter 

STUDENT ABSENCES  

It is important to contact the school in the event your student will be absent or late.   

The school remains open on days when the school buses are cancelled, but please let us know if your child 

will be staying home due to buses being cancelled. 

Student absences can be reported three ways: call the school 250-992-2613, email the school at 

voy@sd28.bc.ca, or complete the online form at: https://voyageur.sd28.bc.ca/absence-late/voy 

If you will be picking up your student early PLEASE check them out at the office before leaving . 

Winter is here!!! 

It seems the cold weather is here to stay, please ensure you 
student is dressed for the cold weather. 

Warm jacket, gloves, toque, and gloves, snow pants. Please 
label your students belongings, this makes it much easier for 
the staff to be able to return lost items. 

Students are expected to go outside for lunch and recess, un-
less the temperature drops below –15 degrees Celsius. 



Breakfast Club: 

Ms. Joyce offers breakfast 

club to any students that 

need breakfast or a little 

more food to get the day going. 

Breakfast club runs from 8:00am—8:25am 

No Sign up is required. 

DISTRICT LUNCH PROGRAM: 

The District Lunch Program is available for students 

in families experiencing financial hardship. Please 

come to the office and fill out a form if you wish 

your child to be on the district lunch program. 

Oct 29 & 30th there will be no lunch program due to early dismissal for parent  

teacher interviews. Thanks  

Bus Safety and Rules 

• Remain seated—No standing or moving seats while 

bus is in motion 

• Pick up your food garbage before exiting bus 

• Foul Language is not allowed 

• Keep your hands to your self 

Remember riding the bus is a privilege, not a right 

Missing your buss pass, please call the Transportation Department: 250-992-8361 

When the weather turns, SD28 works to ensure the safety of all our students and staff. Please review our policies and proce-
dures:  

Policy 535  - When buses will be cancelled 

Procedure 535  - What we will do when buses are cancelled 

Procedures 535A - Cold weather Notice, information for parents 

Picture Day Retakes  

October 28th  Right photog-

raphy will be her to do stu-

dent re takes photos   Please 

keep an eye out for order 

forms that will be going home 

with your students 

http://bcsd28.civicweb.net/Documents/DocumentDisplay.aspx?Id=53900
http://bcsd28.civicweb.net/Documents/DocumentDisplay.aspx?Id=53899
https://www.sd28.bc.ca/sites/default/files/documents/2023-03/Procedures%20535%20A%20-%20Cold%20Weather-Unsafe%20Road%20Conditions-School%20and%20Bus%20Operations.pdf


Halloween  

Thursday October 31st is Halloween. We are looking forward to seeing 

everyone’s costumes. Reminder that costumes must be school appropri-

ate. 

No Masks 

No Swords 

No Weapons  

*Inflatable costumes: please bring at your own risk; no batteries will be 

provided* 

 Any of the above will be confiscated and parents or guardians will be re-

sponsible for picking up  from the School .  

Visitor Sign in. 

Effective October 15, all Visitors are required to sign in and 

out of the office if you are coming into the building. Sign in 

sheet is in the office just to the left as you 

come in the door. It is important that we 

know who is in the building at all times.  

Parent Techer Interviews 

October 29th and 30th  

Will be early  dismissal at  

11:23 am for Parent teacher Interviews.   

Buses will run at 11:23 for pick up as normal, students will ar-

rive at their stops 3 hours early  

 

Upcoming fundraiser,  

Grade 6/7’s class will be doing 

Purdy's Chocolate  

Fundraiser. 

Orders will be ready for pick up 

prior to the Winter Break,  

Please keep an eye out for order information coming soon !!! 



Monthly Reminders  

 

WET WEATHER: As the weather gets warmer and wetter, please remember to dress 

your child(ren) for the weather: rain boots, rain jackets, as we will be doing daily outdoor 

activities! It is helpful if names are on boots, coats, and other clothing items.  Please 

ensure your child (ren) are dressed appropriately for the change in spring weather, as 

well as providing extra pairs of pants, and socks. 

ATTENTION PARENTS AND VISITORS: Our doors are open between 8:00am and 3:30pm but 

all parents and visitors are asked to report the office when they come to the school. It is important for 

safety reason that we know who is in the school at all times, Students must be checked out if they are 

leaving early.  

CELL PHONE POLICY: As of September 2024 students are expected to store their personal devices 

* Cell phones, smart watches, tablets and portable game devices in their back pack or leave them at 

home . If you need to get a message or speak with your child, please call the office at  250-992-2613.  

NEW WEBSITE: Please check out our new website for news about our school! You will find our 

Events Calendar, Announcements, News Stories, Transportation Information, School Supply lists and 

much more! https://voyageur.sd28.bc.ca/   Please be aware that we have transitioned away from using 

social media (FaceBook) for information updates. 

ALLERGIES: Voyageur is nut aware (all nuts). All School District #28 Schools are Scent and Fragrance 

free Environments.  

HEALTH & WELLNESS: Reminder to parents/guardians to please do a health check of your student 

before sending them to school if they are feeling unwell. Please have them stay home to rest and get 

better before returning to school. 

VOYAGEUR PAC: PAC is a great way to get involved and have a voice for the children in 

our school! PAC meets at 5:00 pm, first Tuesday of every month. We always looking for 

more volunteers and ideas to make our school greater than it already is! 

 Come on out, we look forward to meeting you. 



Upcoming Events Calendar 

Monday 

Oct 28 

Tuesday 

October 29 

Wednesday 

October 30 

Thursday 

October 31 

Friday 

 November 1 

Photo Retakes   Early dismissal  

11:23 am  

Parent teacher  

interview 

Early dismissal  

11:23 am  

Parent teacher   

interview 

Halloween 

Costume Parade 

9:00 am  

PJ Day  

Monday  

November 4 

Tuesday 

November 5 

Wednesday 

November 6 

Thursday 

November 7 

Friday 

November 8 

     Remembrance day 

Assembly  

10:30 am  

 

Monday  

November 11 

Tuesday 

November 12  

Wednesday 

November 13 

Thursday 

November 14 

Friday 

November 15 

Remembrance Day  

No School  

 Quesnel River Rush 

Hockey Team  

Visiting 

11:00 –12:00 

 

 - 

Monday  

November 18 

Tuesday  

November 19 

Wednesday 

November 20 

Thursday 

November 21 

Friday 

November 22 

 Grade 6  

Immunizations 

   

Monday  

November 25 

Tuesday  

November 26 

Wednesday 

November 27 

Thursday 

November 28 

Friday 

November 29 

Non –Instructional 

Day  

No School  

for students  

    





 

Interested in Volunteering with the School?  

All volunteers are required to complete a criminal record check through the District. 

The application and criminal record check is completely free of charge, is valid for five years, and can be completed 

two ways; 

ONLINE: Criminal Record Check (gov.bc.ca) please come by or call the school and we can provide instructions 

Volunteers must be cleared prior to volunteering with the school. The process can take 7-14 days to process. To 

expediate the process, please contact the office with the online session ID and service number. applications processed 

online. 

Persons wishing to become volunteer drivers should contact the school office as additional paperwork is required. 

PAC News - Next Meeting Nov 4th  

Thanks to everyone that sent in orders for the Epicure fundraiser 

 We are always welcoming new members, even if you are not fully able to commit 

please check out or FB page (2) Voyageur PAC | Facebook  to stay up to date on activi-

ties for the school. If you have any questions please let us know! 

The PAC is needing to fill the Treasurer position for the PAC, if you are able to spare a 

few hours a month to help keep the Voyageur PAC strong please reach out  

President: Melissa Kozlowski  

Vice President: Tamara Nelson  

Secretary: Shannon Hall –Simpson 

Treasurer: It could be you! 

Lost and Found  

The Lost and found is over flowing!!!! 

 If you are missing items please come have a look or send your student to go 

through the lost and found.  There are lots of Jackets, sweatshirts, water bottle 

shoes, that need to find their way home. 

https://justice.gov.bc.ca/criminalrecordcheck
https://www.facebook.com/groups/421478427979152


Upcoming 

Family 

Fun 

Events 




